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County of Mendocino
Office Of The Sheriff-Coroner

Date: July 3, 2024
To: Darcie Antle, County Executive Officer
From: John Magnan, Undersheriff

Re: Bureau of Justice Assistance Body-Worn Camera Policy and Implementation Program
to Support Law Enforcement Agencies

Dear Darcie,

The Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA) recently solicited funding for a Body-Worn Camera
Policy and Implementation Program to Support Law Enforcement Agencies. This Federal grant
opportunity provides up to a fifty percent match for the purchase of body-worn cameras
(BWCs) to establish, expand, or enhance a comprehensive BWC program and to use BWC
footage to enhance officer training or constitutional policing practices. The filing deadline for
the application is July 15, 2024.

MCSO’s grant application will include a $30,000 request for funding equal to approximately
half the cost of deploying 30 Body Worn Cameras to Corrections staff in the new behavioral
health wing of the Jail once construction is completed. The application for this solicitation is
currently being prepared and we do not have time to submit it for Board approval prior to the
deadline.

Under County Policy #25, if there is a time restriction limiting the Department/Office from taking
the item before the Board, the CEO may approve a waiver allowing the application to proceed
provided the application item is agendized at the next available Board meeting.

I am respectfully requesting your approval for my signature on the grant application so that we
may meet the deadline and be a candidate for the award.

Your consideration is very appreciated.

Respectfully,

S et

951 Low Gap Road 707-463-4411
Ukiah, California 95482 Fax 707-468-3404




Megan Miltimore

From: Cherie Johnson <johnsonc@mendocinocounty.gov>

Sent: Wednesday, July 3, 2024 4:08 PM

To: Megan Miltimore; Darcie Antle

Cc: Juanita Dreiling; John Magnan

Subject: RE: Request for CEO Approval to Submit Application for the Body-Worn Camera

Implementation Program

Approved

From: Megan Miltimore <miltimom@mendocinosheriff.org>

Sent: Wednesday, July 3, 2024 1:34 PM

To: Darcie Antle <antled@mendocinocounty.gov>

Cc: Cherie Johnson <johnsonc@mendocinocounty.gov>; Juanita Dreiling <dreilingj@mendocinosheriff.org>; John
Magnan <magnanj@mendocinosheriff.org>

Subject: Request for CEO Approval to Submit Application for the Body-Worn Camera Implementation Program

| Caution: This email originated from outside of the organization. Do not click links or open attachments unless you
recognize the sender and know the content is safe.

Good afternoon, Darcie~

Attached is a letter signed by Undersheriff Magnan requesting approval to apply for the FY24 Body-Worn
Camera Implementation grant issued by the Bureau of Justice Assistance.

We are in the process of preparing the application for this, which is due by July 15", We will bring this to the
Board at their next available meeting, but in the meantime are respectfully seeking your approval to move
forward with the application before the filing deadline.

Thank you!

Megan MUltimore

Senior Department Anal.st
Mendocino County Sheriff's Office
951 Low Cap Rd, Ukiah CA 95482
Phone 707.468.345I
miltimorn@mendocinosheriff org
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